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Winter, 2018 

 

 

Happy Second Semester…..I hope everyone had a great holiday season! 

      As we prepare for the upcoming semester, I encourage you to continue to keep communication lines open with 

your child’s teachers in regard to any academic concern.  Our approach at CMS is that all staff members are expected 

to respond to your concerns within a 24-hour period.  If you feel that you need to have a meeting with the teacher to 

discuss a concern, please let us know. 

      Second semester is busy with 8
th

 grade scheduling, upcoming ISTEP tests, as well as student selection in grades 5-7 

for their specials (full year for band-choir OR the rotation.)  Please make sure to check the school website daily for an-

nouncements regarding the events and deadlines. 

      The winter season can be a bit dicey, so please consider the following situations: 

 If a two-hour delay takes place, what will my child do?  Do I have an alternate plan? Where will they go until 

school starts, AND what if the delay turns into a cancellation?  Do I have a plan? 

If an early dismissal occurs, what are my plans? 

Is my child dressed appropriately for the weather (warm jacket, boots, etc.)? 

Does my child have access to the house in case of an early release? 

        Please plan on having an emergency plan, just in case. 

     With the ending of the holiday season, many students have received a new piece of technology called a “cell 

phone.”  While cell phones are a good thing, we seem to deal with a lot of unfortunate issues with the devices.  We 

ask all parents to refrain from sending cell phones to school; however, if a child brings one to school, it must remain in 

the locker area or in the back pack.  If there is an emergency situation, the administration will be contacting you via 

the Alert Now system.  Also, students should not be using their cell phones to text you, asking you to bring them 

lunch, or pick them up because they don’t feel good.   If your child is not feeling good, then they need to stop by and 

see the nurse who will then contact you.   We have many situations where a parent shows up to school and states 

that my child texted me and told me to pick him/her up due to illness.  Please remind your child to follow proper pro-

cedures.  We appreciate your help in this area. 

     The enrollment at CMS continues to grow daily.  Over the holiday break, we enrolled five new students.  It’s great 

to see the new students at CMS and we look forward to working with them at Clark.  Thanks to the CMS students for 

assisting and making the new students feel welcome. It’s great to see the students finding someone to sit with at 

lunch on day one.  Coming to a new school can be very difficult for children, and I appreciate the help that our CMS 

students provide to make them feel welcome. 

     Thanks to YOU, as parents and guardians, for supporting CMS in so many ways prior to the holidays.  We were able 

to provide over 200 pairs of hats, mittens and gloves, along with  barrels of slightly used and new shoes to Sojourner 

Truth House in Gary.    Also, the holiday concerts from our band and choir students were incredible.  Thank you for 

your support! 

     Until next newsletter, stay safe.  

  F r o m  t h e  D e s k  o f  P r i n c i p a l :  S c o tt  G ra b e r  

CLARK MIDDLE SCHOOL  

8915 WEST 93RD AVENUE, ST. JOHN, 

Winter—Volume 9, Issue  2 

 



 2 

Winter, 2018 

The Lake Central School Corporation is looking for substi-

tute teachers and paraprofessionals to help with special 

needs. 

Please go to the main website: www.lcsc.us under Admin-

istration>Human Resources. 

Scroll down and click on Steps to Substitute Requirements.  

The document will explain the steps needed to become a 

substitute in the corporation.  If you have any questions, 

please feel free to contact Central Office at 365-8507. 

  

Notes from Mr. Stanisz,   

Assistant Principal: 

Welcome back and Happy New Year!  I hope that you had a safe and 
happy holiday season.   

Thanks for your support of all our band, choir, clubs, and extracurric-
ular teams during the late fall and early winter!  It was great to see great 
parent/staff support in the stands and at events.  Our 7

th
 and 8

th
 grade girls’ 

basketball teams kicked off action on January 23
rd 

against Taft Middle 
School.  This was the beginning of our winter sports season.  Come out and 
support our student-athletes!   

We recently completed our winter portion of the I-Ready test on 
reading/language usage and math.  We will continue to prepare the stu-
dents for the first round of ISTEP testing that will take place in late February, 
early March.  Thank you for your continued support in these areas.   

Also, a big thank you for your help when dropping your children off 
by door J on the south side; however, please be mindful of the following 
issues:  (1) please make sure that you remain in the car line, and do not al-
low your child to exit the vehicle until they are motioned out or told verbally 
to unload.  (2) If you are parking your car, please use a proper parking spot, 
and do not pull out into oncoming traffic.  (3) The handicapped parking 
spots are needed for our students with disabilities, and we appreciate your 
help in keeping those spots available.  (4) If you are  escorting your child to 
door J, please use the cross-walk located by the three orange cones.  Thank 
you for your continued help in this matter!   

Have you signed up for Twitter?  Twitter is gathering support from 
parents and students around the school.  To sign up, go to 
www.twitter.com or download the app to your Smartphone and create a 
username.  You can follow us at @Clark_coyotes for news and information 
regarding CMS.   

 
Stay warm out there and enjoy the snow!!! 

Pre-school for the 2018-19 School Year  
West Lake Preschool Screenings 

It is not too early to begin thinking about pre-
school enrollment for next school year. All 

pre-school students must be screened prior to 
enrollment. Please see the upcoming screen-
ing dates below, and call Sara Pietrzak at 365-

8507 x2946 to schedule your appointment. 

Tuesday, March 6, 2018 at Munster Town Hall 

Thursday, April 19, 2018 

http://www.twitter.com
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8th Grade Scheduling for Freshman Year:  

Incoming freshman at Lake Central have the opportunity to 
take PE, pool, or both during the summer. A lottery will be 
held to determine placement in the classes. Parents may 
register their student for the lottery through a Google form 
link that is available on the LCHS main website 
from Monday, January 22nd, starting at 7:30 
a.m. to Wednesday, January 31st, ending at 3:00 p.m. The 
link is under NEWS (which is below the Quick Links). The 
lottery will be held on February 1st.  Parents will be notified 
via email by February 7th if their student is selected. 

Counselors at Clark will meet with all of the 8th graders 
during the school day on Monday, January 22nd and Tues-
day, January 23rd to review important scheduling infor-
mation for high school. The meetings will take place during 
their Social Studies class and students will receive infor-
mation on SKYWARD scheduling, which will open for par-
ents and students on MONDAY, January 29th. The students 
will be given paperwork to bring home for your review 
along with information on their course selections.  

FROM THE GUIDANCE COUNSELORS: 

 If your child has any medications 
in the nurse’s office, please be 
sure to pick them up by the end of 
the school year.  If they are not 
picked up they will be discard-
ed.   

          From the nurse’s office: 
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The 6th, 7th, and 8th grade students are currently 
taking part in the National Geographic Bee. Each 
social studies class has competed for their class 
championship. Now, in the week of January 22nd, 
we will be deciding grade-level and school-wide 
champions. The Clark champion will take an online 
test in order to qualify for the state championship at 
IUPUI in Indianapolis in March. 

Second semester is quite busy for the students and teach-

ers in the math department.  With the upcoming ISTEP 

tests approaching, we have been preparing the students 

for the upcoming tests.  Teachers are still continuing to do I

-Ready in classrooms, which can also be done at home if 

parents are looking for something extra to be done.  Please 

remember that tutoring is offered to any student on Tues-

day and Thursday mornings at 8:00.  We ask that students 

come prepared and ready to go over whatever is needed.    

Finally, if any parent has any questions or concerns about 

your child’s progress, please contact your student’s teach-

er. 

 

The 6th grade Science classes will be attending the Challenger Learning Center during the first week of 
February.  The students will be participating in the MISSION TO MARS.  They will be taking the material 
they learned in class and apply it to several jobs that will be performed during their time at Purdue. 

The 7th grade classes have been studying The Water Cycle.  Some of the students were 
able to construct an aquifer from common household products.  They will also be re-
searching weather systems.  The ADV classes will be researching a topic  in WEATHER 
and presenting their information to their peers during class. 

8th grade classes have been reviewing the CELL and creating a CELL CITY as their 
project for 3rd quarter.  

The creativity that the students have shown this year has been incredible.  These pro-
jects will be displayed in their science classrooms throughout the quarter. 
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PAWS FOR A CAUSE  

PRESENTS: 
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             BOX TOP WINNERS FOR  FIRST SEMESTER 

1st place:   Peyton Delco  -  $20 Target gift card 

2nd Place:  Hayden Visi    -  $15 Target gift card 

3rd Place:   Evan Scheiwe  - $10 Target gift card 

There is another contest for the second  semester.  PLEASE save your box tops 

and send them to school.  Please keep in mind there is an expiration date.  Thank 

you for helping Clark!!!!!!! 

 

Hope everyone had a Jolly Holiday!  The Clark Theatre 

Guild is pleased to announce our spring musical will be 

Mary Poppins, Jr.  We hope many of you will come and 

Step in Time  with us April 12th, 13th, and 14th in the LGI 

room for a Supercalifragilisticexpialidocious time! 

During the second semester, Language Arts classes will be studying new units.  To help promote these 

units and extend them beyond the classroom, we encourage you to discuss the following essential ques-

tions with your child at the dinner table, on the way to a practice or game, or whenever you have an 

opportunity. 

5th Grade 

What is the difference between fact and opinion? 

How can people’s differences of opinion lead to a revolution? 

What words are used in a text to express an opinion? 

6th Grade 

How do individuals react when dealing with disaster? 

How do people deal with and explain the impact of damaging events? 

7th Grade 

How do I step outside of my own perceptions and to allow myself to look at a situation objectively? 

How are people’s perceptions shaped? 

8th Grade 

At what point do you transition from childhood to adulthood? 

How do major economic events change and/or influence your life? 

How can lack of communication interfere with the relationship between you and your parents? 
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The Valentine’s Dance will be held  for 6th, 7th, and 8th 

grade students on Monday, February 12, 2018, after 

school until 5:30.  Tickets will be sold at the door for $3.  

Concessions and cotton candy will also be sold at the 

dance. 

ISTEP testing . . February 26—-March 9, 2018.  

Please make sure your kids are in attendance 

daily. 

8th Grade Dance Parent Meeting 

February 1, 2018, at 6:00 p.m. in the         

cafeteria 

 

Parents….we need your help!  At the 

last meeting, only 12 parents showed 

up.  As a reminder, 8th grade parents 

DO NOT chaperone the dance, but 

rather CMS staff are the chaperones.  

The parents that attended the first 

meeting need your support and help! 



 10 

Winter, 2018 

WELCOME TO TWITTER,  

CLARK MIDDLE SCHOOL 

CMS is officially on the Twitter wire!  What is 
Twitter, you ask?  Twitter is a social network 
site set up for parents, students, and staff for 
news and information.  We will be providing 
information regarding all the happenings 
around the middle school and important 
dates to remember.  We WILL NOT be re-
sponding to questions on the twitter line as it 
is used strictly for information only.  You can 
set up a twitter account by visiting 
www.twitter.com.   
THIS IS NOT  MANDATORY!  It is just another 
helpful tool for those of you that access your 
cell phones on a regular basis.     
@Clark_coyotes 

 

Students are not allowed to enter 

the building before 8:00 a.m. unless 

they are under the direct supervi-

sion of a staff member.  Door A will 

not be unlocked until 8:30 a.m.  

Walkers/bikers  need to walk 

around to Door J (south entrance) if 

arriving before 8:30 a.m. 

Did you know?  
Announcements are posted daily 

on the website.  Check us out at: 

http://clark.lcsc.us  

 

MAKE US A  

FAVORITE!! 

 

 

Before and after school care for 

5th & 6th graders can be pro-

vided by  

Adventure Club.   

For more info call 865-6283. 

http://www.twitter.com
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fa248.e.akamai.net%2Ff%2F764%2F142485%2F1h%2Fwww.fanniemay.com%2Fwcsstore%2FFannieMay%2Fimages%2Fcatalog%2Ffmc_FM89251x.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fanniemay.com%2Fno-sugar-added-chocolate-assortment&
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fa248.e.akamai.net%2Ff%2F764%2F142485%2F1h%2Fwww.fanniemay.com%2Fwcsstore%2FFannieMay%2Fimages%2Fcatalog%2Ffmc_FM89251x.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fanniemay.com%2Fno-sugar-added-chocolate-assortment&
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